












































































 ALASKA GATEWAY SCHOOL DISTRICT 
  P.O. BOX 226 TOK, AK  99780 
                                                            907-883-5151         Fax: 907-883-5154 

“EDUCATING ALL STUDENTS TO REACH THEIR FULL POTENTIAL AS RESPONSIBLE CITIZENS.” 
Alaska REACH Academy      Dot Lake School      Eagle Community School       Mentasta Lake Katie John School      
 (907) 883-2591 (907) 882-2663 (907) 547-2210 (907) 291-2327 
 Tanacross School Tetlin School Tok School Walter Northway School 
 (907) 883-4391 (907) 324-2120 (907) 883-5165 (907) 778-2287 
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 TODD POAGE, SUPERINTENDENT
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 June 4, 2015 

To: Board of Education   
 RE:   Monthly Report 

Below is an update pertaining to some of the issues I have been addressing since the previous Board 
meeting in May.   
Gold Tobacco Policy 
The District’s recently adopted Tobacco Free Schools in Alaska Policy has met all the criteria to be 
coded as Gold Star by the Alaska American Lung Association.  The Alaska Department of Health 
and Social Services will provide 16 metal and 32 window clinging tobacco-free school signs to 
distribute districtwide.  An email from Wendy Fite, Health Educator, is in the correspondence 
section of the Board packet.   
Certified Vacancies 
At this time there are four vacancies posted for the District:       

1. Elementary Teacher with Junior/High School Math at Mentasta Lake Katie John School 
2. High School Math/Science at Walter Northway School 
3. Principal/Teacher Dot Lake School 
4. Director of Special Education 

Interviews are still continuing and two of the vacant positions listed were reposted to attract new 
candidates.   
FY15 & FY16 Operating Budgets 
The legislature has not concluded or agreed upon an operating budget as of this report leaving final 
decisions pertaining to public education funding still uncertain.  However, if the extended legislature 
and final conference committee negotiate a ratified operating budget in the next few days, we will 
have all the actual figures for the June work session.  If funding for public education is still 
undetermined by the June 15 meeting, my recommendation will be to balance the District’s FY16 
Operating Budget on a BSA of $5880 or equivalent.  If there comes a point in which the District is 
unable to pay salaries and/or expenses because State funding is no longer being provided, the doors 
to public schools in AGSD as well as other districts within the State will close.  

Legislative Overview 
Most superintendents were in support of the House version of the operating budget that was 
negotiated between the majority and minority.  District’s advocated to have all funding included 
within the BSA especially since the legislature can just take away the one-time funding at 
will.  Unfortunately, districts and schools relying on public education funding found that out this 
year.  Many of us have been testifying and writing letters in support of public education funding all 
session and now does not seem like the time to lessen, already diluted, expectations.  We continued 
to testify during public comment periods of House floor sessions.   



These types of unexpected fiscal crisis are why most of us have savings accounts, as does the State, 
so sustainable solutions can be found over time instead of making rash decisions that will affect kids 
for numerous years.  We have heard several times that the State cannot use a cut-only approach to 
alleviate this crisis.  There has been no work to develop a fiscal plan for public education from the 
legislature, other than the three-year plan committed to last session, which was set aside, so we can 
only speculate this year and plan for flat funding levels next year.  If we can protect portions of 
public education funding now and have it permanently embedded within the BSA instead of a one-
time funding scenario that would be the preferred result. 

Principal Checkout 

The closeout list was to be completed prior to Principals/Principal-Teachers last working day as 
defined by the FY15 Calendar.  The Principal/Principal-Teacher and appropriate District Office 
personnel verified task completion by initialing each item on the list. Each administrator scheduled a 
closeout day at the district office before the last working day of the school year. All checkout items 
were brought to the district office and any unfinished or missing items required resolution.   

Governor Walker’s Transition Team 
The Governor is holding a meeting with selected applicants entitled “Building a Sustainable Future:  
Conversations with Alaskans” from Friday, June 5 thru Sunday, June 7.  I was selected to attend and 
participate in the education discussion as well as other appointed breakout topics.  The meeting will 
be held in Fairbanks at the University of Alaska campus.   
Maintenance and Greenhouse 
Summer maintenance is now fully staffed and projects are being completed at selected sites each 
day.  The Maintenance Director will provide an update on completed projects by site during the 
work session preceding the regular meeting on June 15.  The volume of produce harvested from the 
greenhouse during this spring and beginning of summer exceeds peak conditions during growing 
season last year.   
Graduations 
Traveled to all sites with senior graduating classes in 2015.  It was exciting to hear the students 
speak about their school, community and future expectations.  This year there happens to be a high 
percentage (81%) of graduates that plan to attend UAA, UAF or the Delta Career Center.        

If you have any questions, concerns and/or additions to the agenda, contact me at your earliest 
convenience.  Thanks  
     Respectfully,  

     Todd Poage,  
     Superintendent 

Other Items:  

Daily contact with directors  
Personnel issues 
Site/District finances 
Legal issues 
District policy  
Teleconferences 
Facility issues 
Alaska Teacher Placement 
State required forms 
Staffing meetings 

Board agendas 
Board meetings 
Complaints 
Assisting principals with site issues 
EED Requests 
Public Relations 
Funding approvals 
Testifying to legislature  
Board Actions  
Hearings 
































































